North Tyneside Council
Hackney Carriage and Private Hire Licensing Policy

Hackney Carriage Licences

Limitation of Numbers
No powers exist for licensing authorities to limit the number of private hire vehicles that they licence.

The present legal provisions on quantity restrictions for hackney carriages are set out in section 16 of
the Transport Act 1985. This provides that the grant of a hackney carriage licence may be refused, for
the purpose of limiting the number of licensed taxis “if, but only if, the person authorised to grant
licences is satisfied that there is no significant demand for the services of hackney carriages (within the
area to which the licence would apply) which is unmet”.

Any new application for a hackney carriage proprietor’s licence that would be in excess of that number
will be refused if the Authority is satisfied that there is no significant unmet demand for taxi services
within the area. An applicant whose licence is refused has a right of appeal to the Crown Court.

The Authority is satisfied that there is no significant unmet demand for hackney carriage services within
this area. Therefore, it has placed a limit on the number of hackney carriage vehicle licences issued.
This limit has been placed at 204 following consideration of the results of an independent study.

The current limit includes grandfather rights granted to proprietors of saloon vehicles. These rights
permit the continued use of a saloon vehicle by proprietors who were granted their hackney carriage
proprietor’s licence prior to July 1992. These rights are to remain and encourage a mixed fleet of
hackney carriage vehicles consisting of saloons and wheelchair accessible vehicles. It is recognised
that users with some medical conditions will find saloons easier to access than wheelchair accessible
vehicles.

This limitation of numbers will be periodically reviewed, and this Policy will be amended to take account
of the results as required.

Location of Applicant’s Home/Business

When an applicant wishes to licence a vehicle as a hackney carriage the Authority will require
information, pursuant to section 57 of the Local Government (Miscellaneous Provisions) Act 1976, as to
whether the applicant intends to use the vehicle to stand or ply for hire in the Authority’s area and also if
the applicant intends to use the vehicle entirely or predominantly remotely from the Authority’s area on a
pre-booked basis.

Whilst each application will be considered on its own merits, the Authority will have regard to the
geographic location of an applicant’s home and business address.

If the Authority believes that the hackney carriage is to be used entirely or predominantly remotely from
the Authority’s area on a pre-booked basis, then the application for a licence will normally be refused.

If the Authority believes that an existing hackney carriage is being used predominantly outside the
Authority’s area on a pre-booked basis with an Operator who is not licensed by this Authority, then
having regard to the judgment in R (on the application of Newcastle City Council) v Berwick-upon-
Tweed Borough Council [2008] EHC 2369 (Admin) the matter will be referred to the Regulation and
Review Committee.
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